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Timberland Bancorp, Inc. 

Dear Fellow Shareholders of Timberland Bancorp, Inc.: 

On behalf of the Directors and Employees of Timberland Bancorp, inc. and 
its subsidiary, Timberland Bank, it is my privilege to invite you to attend 
our annual meeting for the year ended September 30, 2008. The meeting 
will be held on January 27, 2009 at the Timberland Regional Library Building 
located at 420 7th Street in Hoquiam, Washington. During the meeting 
which will begin at 1:00 p.m. Pacific Time, we will discuss the operating 
results for the fiscal year recently concluded, answer questions from attendees 
and conduct an election of Directors. I encourage you to carefully review 
the attached Form 10-K prior to your attendance at the meeting. 

Michael R. Sand 

A storm of historic proportions assaulted coastal Washington last December, freeing long dormant 
roof shingles from their routine resting places. Hordes of homeowners clutching blue tarps scampered 
up ladders to offer protection. You could almost imagine Julie Andrews singing, "Blue tarps on rooftops 
for blocks could be seen, these are a few of my favorite things." And favorites they were but for one 
reason only - they offered protection from a temporary yet damaging storm. This year we faced a 
storm of a different nature; an economic storm that will also be temporary yet damaging to our industry. 
Efforts to quell the economic maelstrom buffeting our country have birthed a new acronym; T.A.R.P. 
and lawmakers have debated until they're blue in the face over the breadth of its reach. T.A.R.P. as 
Treasury envisions it will provide the financial services industry with temporary relief and stabilize 
the broader economy. Critics are not so sure. Time will tell how effective the assistance will be, but 
in the interim we do know that our clients continue to benefit from regulatory changes this year such 
as the FDIC's Temporary Liquidity Guarantee Program that increased deposit insurance coverage to 
$250,000 and provided unlimited FDIC insurance coverage on many transaction accounts. 

The success of these historic interventions may ultimately depend on how effectively they are 
administered and be best judged in hindsight. We expect this year to be challenging for our industry. 
We are fortunate to be facing those challenges with a strong capital base, consistent earnings and a 
remarkably dedicated and talented staff assembled for such a time as this. 

Please join us at our annual meeting. We look forward to your presence. 

Sincerely, 

'Michae l R. Sand 
President and CEO 


